
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
Church Officials: 
 
Interim Pastor:                                               Rev. Lloyd Baker 
Deacons (Chair):      Karen Blotnicky 
Deacons:     Wendell Matheson 
     Rose Snow 
     Nancy Cross 
Treasurer:        Susan Daigle 
Assistant Treasurer:       Ross Haverstock 
Financial Secretary:       Bev Matheson 
Clerk/Administrator:    Jen Ramsay 
Sunday School Superintendant:       Deacon Nancy Cross 
Trustees (Chair):        Vernon Kynock 
Trustees:         Ross Haverstock                                                                    

George Oickle 
Song Leader:    Deacon Wendell Matheson 
Organists:     Brian Haverstock & Lisa Snow 
 

Welcome Visitors! 
 
Thank You for worshiping with us today! Please sign our guest book in the 
entryway before you leave! If you have questions about our church, or would like 
to discuss membership, please contact Deacon Karen Blotnicky at 
karen@themarketingclinic.ca or at 835-7960. 
 

Help Wanted 
 

The church is looking for an Interim Pastor and an Assistant Financial Secretary. To 
find out more about these positions, please contact Deacon Karen Blotnicky at 
karen@themarketingclinic.ca or at 835-7960. 
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PPAALLMM  SSUUNNDDAAYY  
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RReevv..  LLllooyydd  BBaakkeerr,,  

IInntteerriimm  MMiinniisstteerr  
 

“Nobody should seek his own good, 
but the good of others.  

1 Corinthians 10:24 (NIV) 
 
 

First Baptist Church - Hammonds Plains 
1839 Hammonds Plains Rd. 

Hammonds Plains NS B4B 1P4 
www.hammondsplainsbaptist.com 
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Order of Service* 

 
Welcome & Call to Worship: Rev. Lloyd Baker 
 
Opening Hymn #188 At the Cross 
 
Announcements (in the bulletin) 
 
Scripture - 1 Corinthians 10:14-22: Rev. Lloyd Baker 
 
Choir Selection: In the Garden 
 
Communion: Rev. Lloyd Baker 
 
Hymn #181: Were you there? 
(During the singing of this hymn the children may go to their Sunday School 
classes) 
 
Pastoral Prayer:  Rev. Lloyd Baker 
 
Message-One Table: Rev. Lloyd Baker 
 
Hymn #191: Power in the Blood 
 
Offertory Prayer/Offering:  Rev. Lloyd Baker 
 
Closing Hymn #453 - "I Gave My Life for Thee 
 
Benediction: Rev. Lloyd Baker 

 
*You are invited to stand for hymns unless you are unable to do so comfortably.  
 
Events and Announcements 
 
Women’s Missionary Society: The April meeting of the WMS will be held at the 
home of Muriel Smith on Thursday, April 9 at 7 p.m.  Response to Roll Call will be a 
verse contained in Acts Chapters 1-14.  Program and Devotional: Ruby will 
conclude her informative talk on Esther. Ladies are reminded of the Bring and Buy 
Sale.  All ladies of the congregation are invited to attend. 
 
South End Baptist Church Youth Spring Forth Fundraiser: In Concert  

Two Time 2007 Canadian Gospel Music Award Winner and 2007 MIANS Award 
Nominee, Elizabeth Deveau. April 18th @ 7:00 p.m. 
Easter Sunday:  Visiting pastor, Rev. Shant Manuel will lead us in worship on 
Easter Sunday. There will not be a service in this church on Good Friday, however, 
members are urged to join one of our sister churches for their Good Friday 
service.  
 
Socks for Missions: Thank you to everyone from the Women's Missionary Society 
for supporting our "Socks for Missions" project during the past few years.  Not 
only do we support overseas missions, we support many local causes, such as the 
Gideons, Phoenix House, and Bread of Life Ministries.  The little socks have been 
emptied of their dimes and are now on the table in the foyer for 2009.  Please 
take one and help support our Women's Missionary Society in our various good 
works.  You may fill the socks with dimes or any loose change you may have.  They 
will be collected at the end of the 2009. 
 
Bricks for Bayside: Be a lasting part of camp by giving a gift of $75 through Bricks 
for Bayside. Bricks will be used to build the front patio at the lodge and will be 
inscribed with your name (or a designate). Gifts for Bricks for Bayside must be 
made by April 30, 2009. Give today by completing a gift envelope in the foyer or 
by contacting Bill Stevens at bill@baysidecamp.org.  
 
Good Friday Ecumenical Service: Location:   New Beginnings Ministries 26 Cherry 
Brook Rd, Westphal, NS. Theme:   Celebrating our Oneness in Jesus 
Slogan:  What may appear to be the end, with Jesus it’s a really a New Beginning. 
Participating Churches: City Heights, Eastern Passage Baptist,  
Evangel Pentecostal, Good Shepherd, New Beginnings Ministries, Regal Road 
Baptist, South end Baptist. Guest Speaker: Dr. Harry Gardner, President, Acadia 
Divinity College. 
 
Bayside United Baptist Camp Association Annual Meeting:  Saturday, April 18, 
2009 @ 2:00 – 4:00 p.m. New Beginnings Ministries, 26 Cherry Brook Road, 
Dartmouth. Refreshments Will Follow The Meeting. Come And Receive An Update 
on the New Camp at Sambro as Well as Meet the Board of Directors and Some of 
the Staff for Summer 2009. 
 
Cornwallis Street Baptist Church is "Growing! With God's Grace".  You are invited 
to join us on Friday June 19, 2009 at 6pm at the Lord Nelson Hotel for a building 
fund gala banquet.  Live entertainment and a silent auction will be accompanied 
by a scrumptious four-course meal.  Tickets are $100.00. Please contact the 
church office at 429-5573.  Seating is limited...get yours today!   
 
Our thanks:  
To Rev. Lloyd Baker and Lisa Snow for leading us in praise today.  


